
We’re Nearly There! 

Hello and welcome to the final Newsletter of the year. Quite a lot’s been going on since the last 

newsletter, from summer fairs to sports days, Washbrooks to Wakehurst, Going Ape to going (to 

the) i360, shows, swimming, golf galore, library launches and much, much more! What better place 

to read about it than right here in your friendly neighbourhood newsletter!? 

At the end of a very busy year, I’d just like to say a very big thank you to everyone in our wonderful 

school community. It’s been an absolute honour to work with the wonderful staff and get to know 

all of your brilliant children. I’d also like to say the biggest ever GOOD LUCK to our fabulous Year 

6s, who we know will smash it in secondary school! 

Wishing everyone the very best of summer holidays and I look forward to seeing you all in the new 

school year! Mr Massey 
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July 2025 HAPPY SUMMER EVERYONE! 
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Key Dates: 
 

 

Event Date 

Last day of term Mon 21st July 

1st day of new term Thurs 4th Sept 

Autumn half term 27th-31st Oct 

Christmas break 22nd Dec-5th Jan 

Golden Book Merits  

 

Apple Harry, Lily, Robin  

Whole Class  

Cherry Lyra, Joody, Ida  

Whole Class  

Beech Gandom, Sorrel, Eden B  

Aoife, Elijah, Juno  

Birch Forrest, Lena, Emir  

Whole Class  

Baobab Juniper, Red, Ishani  

Mia, Lighten, Arthur  

Bonsai Greta, Sia, Leon  

Whole Class  

Holly Whole Class  

Horse Chestnut Summer, Rudy, Ellie  

Sebi, Henry, Agnes  

Cedar Whole Class  

Amelia, Luna, Josh  

Cypress Robin T, Ibuki, Cinderella  

Isaac, Robyn S, Zuzia  

Redwood Jahmari, Samuel, Whole Class  

Rowan Victoire, Levi, Isla C, Whole Class 

Elder Bobby, Arlo, Amelia (11 Jul) 

Whole class for amazing show 

Oak Whole class for amazing year 

Hot Chocolate Club 

 Grace and Rona from 
Apple 

 Orson and Finn S from 
Cherry 

 Charlie and Edie G from 
Beech 

 Forrest and Zoe from 
Birch 

 Gracie and Maia from 
Baobab 

 Jack and Megan from 
Bonsai 

 Lula and Buzz from Holly 

 Summer and Pearl from 
Horse Chestnut 

 Talula from Cedar 

 Jenny from Cypress 

 Arthur from Redwood 

 Oliver and James I from 
Rowan 

 Robyn, Violet, Maja and 
Teddy from Elder 

 Scarlett and Eliza from 
Oak 

 

 

The Library is BACK! 
 

We are delighted to announce that 
our beautiful library is back in 
action!  
 
Thanks to the PTA, Sarah 
Hutchinson and a huge amount of 
new books donated by our 
families, the children are once 
again reading like there’s no 
tomorrow! 
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Reception Camping 

 
In June, the Apple and Cherry Reception classes enjoyed 
a fantastic camping weekend at Tomkins Farm near Lew-
es. A brilliant turnout: 27 families joined in the adven-
ture! 

We were greeted by a dramatic storm on arrival, but the 
skies soon cleared and the sun came out, setting the sce-
ne for a truly magical time. The children had a wonderful 
time exploring the nearby woods, chasing tiny frogs, 
toasting marshmallows, sipping hot chocolate around 
the campfire, and of course, running wild through the 
fields with plenty of laughter and play. 
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Royal Academy Young Artists Summer Show 
 

We’d like to say a big well done to Gabriel and Luca from year 3 who submitted truly inspiring piec-
es to the RA Young Artists Summer Show, and a huge congratulations to Mei in Year 5 whose amaz-
ing work was accepted into the online exhibition! 

Strange Mind by Luca 

Choice of Smoke by Gabriel Cat Face by Mei 
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Year 4 at Wakehurst Place Year 2 at Wakehurst Place  

 

Reception at Washbrooks Farm 

We’ve gone on some great adventures this term. Have a look at a few of the things we’ve been getting up to: 

BIG DAYS OUT 
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Year 5 at Go Ape  
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Winners at the Swim Gala 
 

Our team of swimmers at the Brighton and Hove Primary 
Schools' gala performed incredibly well recently, finishing 
in first place for the very first time!  We competed in 12 
races in total, winning 10 of them and picking up a silver 
and a bronze medal in the other 2!  Very well done to:  

Eliza, Molly, Diggory, Noah, Audrey, Sylvie, Theo (Oak); 
Elina, Lewis, Reuben K, Amelia, Reuben O (Elder); Betty, 
Anne (Rowan); Gabriel, Oscar (Redwood).  

Silver in Football 
 
Well done to the following children who represented the school in a  
recent football competition and each finished with a silver medal: 
 
Theo, Jimmy, Eddie, Fred, Robyn (Elder): Harrison, Sylvie, Eliza, Molly, 
Ayar (Oak); Arthur (Redwood). 

Mr Waring’s Sports News 

3rd Place in Golf Finals! 
 

As our Y3/4 golf team won a 
city-wide competition last 
month, we qualified (for the 
3rd year running) to repre-
sent Brighton and Hove 
schools in the Sussex School 
Games finals in Crawley.  The 
children achieved our highest 
ever points tally at the golf 
finals and were understanda-
bly thrilled to finish in 
3rd place, making them our 
first ever medalists at the 
School Games finals! 

Huge congratulations to: Rob-
in, Isaac, Truman, Josh, Echo, 
Raven, Estelle, Ruby, Anya 
(Y4); Ed (Y3). 
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